
 

 

Town of Hume 

February 24, 2016 

 

On February 24, 2016 a second meeting of The Town Board of Hume, Allegany County, New 

York was held at 7pm in the Gerald McGlynn Community Room at the Wide Awake Club 

Library, 22 N Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York.  Officials in attendance were; Town 

Supervisor Dennis Ricketts; Councilmembers Darlene Mason, Bruce Hinz, Christopher Austin; 

Town Attorney Richard Buck; Highway Superintendent Kevin Peet; Town Clerk Susan Bodnar 

and Deputy Clerk Jane Stenzel. 

 

The meeting was brought to order at 7pm by Supervisor Ricketts with the reciting of the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

 

COMMUNITY FORUM 

Jonathan Schey came before the Board with a concern on some safety measures while highway 

employees were clearing snow piles on Main Street.  The Board thanked Mr Schey for coming 

and told him they will look into the matter. 

 

MINUTES 

Councilman Austin motioned to accept minutes from February 10, 2016 Board Meeting, 

Councilwoman Mason seconded the motion, with 4 ayes and 0 noes. 

 

LEGAL 

Councilman Austin motioned to introduce Local Law No. 1 of 2016 “Law to Regulate Vendors, 

Peddlers and Solicitors”; Councilman Hinz seconded the motion, with 4 ayes and 0 noes.  A 

public meeting will be held at next month’s board meeting to discuss and possibly pass this law. 

 

Mr. Buck reported that he has looked through all laws and ordinances and cannot find anything 

on banning people from owning dogs.  

 

HIGHWAY 

Highway Superintendent Peet discussed with the Board about financing options for purchasing 

the new truck.  Attorney Buck will look into a BAN. 

 

Highway Superintendent Peet also discussed the possibility of purchasing a new skid steer.  

Current skid steer is a 2011 with a 48” snow plow.  Board recommended having an appraisal 

done & then will offer for sealed bids. 

 

 

 



 

 

WATER/SEWER 

Supervisor Ricketts reported there was a water leak at Bill Calkins, Dugway Rd due to a water 

line into the meter and that Scott turned off the meter. 

 

SUPERVISOR 

Supervisor Ricketts spoke with the engineer when the Village installed new lines and he 

recommends the town wait for a grant to open up for updating water lines.  There was a loan 

taken out for the new lines which will not be paid off until 2031.  Supervisor Ricketts will check 

into payoff amount & report back at next meeting. 

 

Councilman Austin motioned to go into Executive session for Discussion Regarding Proposed, 

Pending or Current Litigation and Information Relating to Current/Future Investigation or 

Prosecution of a Criminal Offense reasons at 8:20pm.  Councilwoman Mason seconded the 

motion, 4 ayes and 0 noes. 

 

Councilman Austin motioned out of Executive session at 9:20pm. Councilwoman Mason 

seconded the motion, 4 ayes and 0 noes 

 

Supervisor Ricketts motioned adjournment at 9:23pm.  Councilman Austin seconded the motion, 

4 ayes and 0 noes. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

Jane Stenzel 

Deputy Clerk 

 

 


